



To obtain this information in an alternate format such as Braille, large print, electronic formats and audio cassette tape, please call 541-693-2141 or email ADA@ci.bend.or.us.

The City of Bend Public Works Department invites you to a

Reed Market Road Construction Kick-off



Thursday, May 9 from 5:00 to 7:00pm (drop-in) City Council Chambers, 710 NW Wall Street

The City of Bend is holding a public information meeting to discuss the impacts of upcoming road construction for phase one of Reed Market Road: Newberry Drive to 27th Avenue. Details about construction staging, temporary road closures and detours, as well as progress on the General Obligation Bond Program, will be provided.

For more information, visit www.bendoregon.gov/gobond. Questions? Email us at streetbond@ci.bend.or.us or call the project hotline at (541) 388-5547.



Accessible Event Information: This event/location is accessible to people with disabilities. Sign language, interpreter service, assisted listening devices, materials in alternate format, such as Braille, large print, electronic formats and audio cassette tape, and other accommodations can be available upon advance request. Please contact Stephanie Serpico as soon as possible prior to the event at 541-323-2331 and/or fax 541-323-2733.

About the City of Bend G.O. Bond Program

In May 2011, Bend voters passed a General Obligation (G.O.) Bond measure for street improvements throughout the city. This allowed the City of Bend to issue up to \$30 million to upgrade several major street corridors and intersections. The following projects were selected for improvement:

- Reed Market Rd. (3rd St. to 27th St.) Upgraded to include relocation of American Lane Bridge, multi-lane roundabout at 15th St., three lanes with a median, intersection improvements, landscaping, sidewalks and bike lanes.
- Brookswood Blvd./Powers Rd. New roundabout
- Simpson Ave./Mt. Washington Dr. New roundabout
- 18th St./Empire Ave. New roundabout
- 27th St. Road reconstruction from Connors Dr. to Butler Market Rd.
- 14th St./Century Dr. (Simpson Ave. to Galveston Ave.) Road reconstruction to urban standard with bike lanes and sidewalks (if funding is available)



Transportation G.O. Bond Program

Reed Market Road Construction Kick-off

Public Meeting May 9, 2013



The City of Bend is beginning construction on Phase 1 of Reed Market Road, from Newberry Drive to 27th Street, starting May 2013 (Phase 2, 3rd St. to Newberry, begins later this year). The work includes widening Reed Market to include two travel lanes and a continuous center turn lane, adding 6-foot shoulder/bike lanes, separated 5-foot sidewalks, and a landscaped stormwater swale. New signing, striping, illumination and retaining walls also will be constructed.

The current construction project includes three stages. The map shows the proposed temporary detour route as well as road closures during construction. Find out more about this project at a public information meeting on Thursday, May 9 (details on reverse).

Stage 1: This is the first of three stages during the reconstruction of Reed Market Road: Newberry to 27th project. During this stage, Reed Market will be closed from Newberry Drive to the west side of Shadowood Drive. Access from Shadowood to Reed Market will remain open. Reed Market from Shadowood to 27th Street will remain open. This road closure will take place mid-May.

Stage 2: This stage of the project will occur when Stage 1 is complete and open to traffic. During Stage 2, Reed Market will be closed from Shadowood Drive to the west side of Orion Drive. Access from Orion Drive to Reed Market will remain open. Reed Market from Newberry Drive to Shadowood Drive and Orion Drive to 27th Street will remain open.

Stage 1 and 2 must be complete and open to traffic by November 15, 2013.

Stage 3: This is the last stage of the project. Reed Market will be closed from Orion Drive to west of Camelot Place. When this section is complete, Reed Market between Camelot and 27th will be repaved but will remain open to traffic.

Stage 3 must be completed and open to traffic by May 2014.

For the latest information visit www.bendoregon.gov/gobond